
  
Sent: Monday, March 10, 2025 12:51 PM 
To: Office of the Registrar <Registrar@oeb.ca> 
Subject: EB-2024-0319 HYDRO ONE NETWORKS INC. WAASIGAN EXPROPRIATION 
 
Joanne Drew and Ted Jedruch 

 

 
 
March 10, 2025 
 
 
Via Email 
 
 
Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar, Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi 
 
Re:   EB-2024-0319 - HYDRO ONE NETWORKS INC. - WAASIGAN - 
EXPROPRIATION 
 
We are the landowners of the parcels of land known as  

 by Hydro One Networks Inc. (Hydro 
One) in their application documents. We are writing to you with concerns regarding 
Hydro One's submission to you on January 30, 2025 pertaining to their Service of 
Notice Proof of Delivery. 
 
We believe it is incumbent upon the OEB, when deciding an issue as serious as the 
potential expropriation of a person's private property, to insure the information they are 
provided by the applicant is truthful and accurate. 
 
First, although there are no other persons with a registered interest in our properties, in 
this submission Hydro One has listed easement interest for someone on both 
properties. These did not appear in the original filings.  Because of the redactions on the 
public record,  we have no way of knowing who Hydro One has determined to have an 
interest in our land.  Hydro One proceeded to serve notice on these persons of the 
expropriation application. Our concern is they delivered private confidential documents 
to parties with no right to be privy to this information. Please refer to  of their 
submission on January 30, 2025, page 1 of the Proof of Delivery Index. We refer you  to 

.  Further in the Proof of Delivery document there are pictures of a home on 

mailto:Registrar@oeb.ca


 that is not ours. Not only has our privacy been violated, but the other 
persons has as well. Please clarify and advise who the parties are and the details of this 
alleged easement.  
 
Second,  an affidavit containing false statements has been 
entered as evidence. Mr. Martin Webster, a contractor for Infrastructure Development 
Alliance Inc., which is a contractor for Hydro One Networks Inc. attests in his affidavit at 

 that he knew who he was having a conversation with.  Mr. Webster 
was encountered on our driveway leaving our property on January 24, 2025. I was with 
another person at the time in my vehicle. He asked if I was Joanne Drew and I replied 
yes.  He never inquired who the other person was in the entire conversation, but swears 
in his affidavit he knew who he was speaking with and confirmed that both of these 
people received packages.   
 
Thank you for your attention to these matters. 
 
 
Yours truly,  
 
Ted Jedruch and Joanne Drew 
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